
Pennridge Regional Police Commission 
Meeting Minutes 
September 25, 2019 
The regular business meeting of the Pennridge Regional Police Commission was held at 7:00pm on September 
25, 2019 in the meeting room at the Pennridge Regional Police Headquarters, 200 Ridge Road, Sellersville, PA 
18960. 

Present: Don Duvall 
Jay Keyser 
Gary Volovnik 
Rodney Blake 
John Rice, Esq. 
Marianne Morano 
Greg Lippincott 

Commissioner 
Commissioner 
Commissioner 
Chief of Police 
Solicitor 
East Rockhill Township Manager 
West Rockhill Township Manager 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Chairperson Mr. Duvall with the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Citizen Comment #1: 
There was none. 

Announcements: 
There was none. 

Approval of Minutes from August 28, 2019 Regular Meeting 
On motion by Mr. Volovnik, seconded by Mr. Keyser, to adopt the meeting minutes from the Pennridge 
Regional Police Commission's August 28, 2019 Regular Meeting. With no additional discussion, all present 
voted in favor. 

Financial Report: Chief Blake 
Chief Blake read the financial report dated September 25, 2019. After payment of the monthly bills totaling 
$61,706.29 the total operational account balances equal $292,054.79. The capital reserve account funds total 
$200,866.35. 
On motion by Mr. Keyser, seconded by Mr. Volovnik, to approve payment of Bills List dated September 25, 
2019 totaling $61,706.29 and the Financial Report as presented. With no additional discussion, all present 
voted in favor. 

Chief's Report: Chief Blake 
Chief Blake read the monthly report indicating Department activities for the month of August, 2019. Chief 
Blake also presented an award the department received from the Bucks County Drug and Alcohol Commission 
for the department's participation in the Medication Take Back Program. 

Mr. Keyser then asked the department to call Pa Dot concerning the hanging trees on Bethlehem Pike and 
Forrest Road. 
On motion by Mr. Keyser, seconded by Mr. Volovnik, to approve the Chiefs Report as presented. With no 
additional discussion, all present voted in favor. 

Solicitors Report: John Rice, Esq. 
There was none. 

On motion by Mr. Volovnik, seconded by Mr. Keyser, to approve the Solicitor's Report as presented. With no 
additional discussion, all present voted in favor. 



Old Business 
Chief Blake opened up for discussion regarding the budget that had been presented to the Board. After 
discussion from those present, Mr. Keyser and Mr. Duvall indicated that they are still looking at the budget. 

New Business 
Chief Blake presented a letter of thanks given to Officer Alcott and Officer Kolb for their assistance during a 
crash investigation. 

Chief Blake then presented the following resolutions for signatures from the Board; 
• Resolution 2019-04 2020 Uniform Minimum Municipal Obligation 
• Resolution 2019-05 2020 Non-Uniform Minimum Municipal Obligation 

On motion by Mr. Keyser, seconded by Mr. Volovnik, to approve the resolutions as presented. With no 
additional discussion, all present voted in favor. 

Citizen Comment #2: 
David Collingwood of 14 Barndt Road Sellersville, PA requested extra enforcement efforts at the stop sign on 
Barndt Road. He also suggested that stop lines be painted on the roadway at the stop sign at Barndt and 
Goldmine Road and perhaps a warning sign be installed indicating that there is a stop sign ahead. These 
questions were then discussed with those present. 

Adjournment 
On motion by Mr. Keyser, seconded by Mr. Volovnik, to adjourn the meeting. With no additional discussion, 
the meeting was adjourned at 7:35 pm. 
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